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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: The Honorable Kwame R. Brown 
 Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 
 
FROM: Natwar M. Gandhi 
 Chief Financial Officer 
  
DATE:   May 23, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Fiscal Impact Statement – “Glover Park Moratorium Zone Resolution of 

2012” 
   
REFERENCE: Proposed Resolution shared with the Office of Revenue Analysis  on 

May 14, 2012 
 

   
Conclusion  
 
Funds are sufficient in the FY 2012 budget and the proposed FY 2013 through FY 2016 budget and 
financial plan to implement the bill.   
 
Background 
 
The resolution would renew1 the existing Glover Park Moratorium Zone for three years for Retailer 
Class A, CT, CN, CX, DT, DN and DX licenses. The rule change would also change the cap for Retailer 
Class CR licenses from 12 to 14 for the neighborhood and lift the moratorium on Retailer Class B 
licenses. The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board adopted these rule changes on April 11, 2012 on an 
emergency basis. 
 
Financial Plan Impact 
 
Funds are sufficient in the current FY 2012 budget and the proposed FY 2013 through FY 2016 
budget and financial plan to implement the provisions of the bill. Extension of this moratorium does 
not require any additional funds. 
 

                                                 
1 Specifically, the resolution would authorize the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  to amend the existing 
Subsection 308 of Chapter 3 (Limitations on Licenses) of Title 23 (Alcoholic Beverages) of the D.C. Municipal 
Regulations. 


